HIGER EDUCATION TRAVEL CONTROL BOARD

October 20, 2003 Meeting Minutes

Members Present:

Mike Bass, University of Illinois (Chair)

Peggy Ho, Northeastern Illinois University

Ron Ward, Western Illinois University

Tom Shadid, Illinois State University

Ted Bachman, Northern Illinois University

Teresa Sims, (for Larry Cannon) Eastern Illinois University

Karen Stovall, Southern Illinois University, Edwardsville

Alan Robertson, Chicago State University

Guests Present:

Pat Brown, University of Illinois

Mike Raycraft, University of Illinois

Members Absent:

Ellen Andres, Illinois Community College Board

Tom Stepke, Governors State University

Peggy Podlasek, Illinois Board of Higher Education

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes for the July 21, 2003 meeting were presented.  A motion by Karen Stovall, seconded by Peggy Ho, was made to approve as submitted.  Motion approved.

First Quarter Exception Requests

Travel reimbursement exception requests for the quarter ending September 30, 2003 were reviewed.  Those exceptions submitted were as follows:

Chicago State University


-- 3 exceptions for $600.00 were approved

Eastern Illinois University
-- 4 exceptions for $186.70 were approved

Governors State University


-- No exceptions to report

Illinois Board of Higher Education

-- No exceptions to report

Illinois Community College Board

-- No exceptions to report

Illinois Math and Science Academy

-- 3 exceptions for $204.25 were approved

Illinois State University


-- 25 exceptions for $2,042.69 were approved

Northeastern Illinois University

-- 1 exceptions for $297.42 were approved

Northern Illinois University


-- No exceptions to report

Southern Illinois University – Carbondale
-- 41exceptions for $1,439.88 were approved

Southern Illinois University – Edwardsville
-- 2 exceptions for $18.00 were approved

(Exceptions Requests continued)
State Universities Civil Service System
-- No exceptions to report

State Universities Retirement System

-- 4 exceptions for $741.22 were approved

University of Illinois – Chicago

-- 48 exceptions for $4,514.51 were approved

University of Illinois – Springfield

-- 7 exceptions for $146.80 were approved

University of Illinois – Urbana-Champaign
-- 7 exceptions for $413.00 were approved

Western Illinois University


-- 27 exceptions for $490.99 were approved

A motion was made by Teresa Sims, and seconded by Tom Shadid, to approve the recommendations.  Motion approved.

Other Business

Discussed Status Report of HETCB Rules.  A draft copy of the rules was emailed to the HETCB in July 2003.  Only 1 response was received from Tom Stepke.  Mike Bass suggested that the Rules be emailed again for review along with a copy of Tom’s comments.  Board members should send comments to Mike Bass (mbbass@uillinois.edu) by Friday, December 12th.


The next meeting of the Higher Education Travel Control Board is scheduled for February 6, 2004 at 10:30a.m.

A motion was made by Karen Stovall, and seconded by Ron Ward, to adjourn at 11:00 a.m.  Motion approved.

Submitted by Mike Bass, Chair
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